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Student-Centered Coaching: The Moves

(Continued)

Figure 3.4  Robert’s Letter to Teachers

Dear Friends,

As many of you know, I have been on a steep learning curve as an instructional 
coach at WHS. One of my favorite parts of the job has been spending time 
with each of you in your classrooms. It has been a rare treat to get to know all 
of the students in our school. I am also struck by the unique qualities that each 
of you bring to your teaching. It has been a gift to get to know each of you.

As we move into the second quarter, I am thinking about how I might improve 
my coaching. The time I’ve spent observing in classrooms has provided 
wonderful opportunities to learn from you and your students. Yet I feel it is 
limiting our ability to work together to increase student learning. Lately, I have 
been wondering if you might have felt the same way.

In the next few weeks, I’d like to check in with you to discuss how we might 
work together while I am in your classroom. While I have a few ideas, I’m 
sure you do as well. I think by brainstorming a bit, we will figure out a way to 
work together that meets both your and your students’ needs. Thank you for 
your patience with me as a coach. I look forward to continuing our learning 
journey.

Warmly,

Robert

Leanna helped Robert draft a letter to teachers that framed his 
new vision for coaching (see Figure 3.4). By sharing his thinking 
with teachers in an open and honest way, he hoped that the teachers 
would see him in a new light and that this would create more 
meaningful opportunities for how they could work together. His 
goal was to work individually with teachers to help them figure out 
what they wanted coaching in the classroom to look like. To accom-
plish this, Robert would refer to the options that were included in 
Figure 3.1 so that the teachers would better understand and be 
actively involved in his coaching. But first, he wanted to begin mov-
ing away from the role of observer. He knew that shifting his 
approach would take time, but he felt that working side by side 
with teachers would make a big difference in how he was perceived 
throughout his school.




